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The Honorable Board of Franklin County Commissioners met on the above date.
Present for the meeting were Neva J. Corkrum, Chairman; and Bob Koch, Chair
Pro Tem; Fred Bowen, County Administrator; and Mary Withers, Clerk to the Board.
Frank H. Brock, Member, was absent on personal business.
OFFICE BUSINESS

Secretary Patricia Shults met with the Board.

Consent Agenda

Mr. Bowen asked the Board to pull item 3 from the consent agenda. He said the
Prosecutor has some concerns that need to be resolved.
Motion - Mr. Koch: I move that we accept the January 25 consent agenda with the
removal of item 3:

1. Approval of Resolution 2006-045 for the Franklin County Assessor’s Office to
lease a Canon IR3570 copier from IKON Office Solutions, for a minimum of 60
months at a cost of $155.73 per month plus applicable tax, to be paid from the
Assessor’s Budget, Number 001-000-040, line item 514.24.45.0000 (Leases -
Copier) and authorizing the Chairman to sign the Product Schedule on behalf of
the Board. (Exhibit 1) - |

2. Approval of Resolution 2006-046 reappointing Gloria Garcia to the
Mid-Columbia Library Board of Trustees as a Franklin County representative,
with said term expiring December 31, 2012. (Exhibit 2)

(Clerk’s Note: Item 3 was pulled from the consent agenda.)
3. Approval of Resolution 2006-___ rescinding Franklin County
Resolution 76-62.

4. Approval of Resolution 2006-047 authorizing Information Services to purchase a
Hewlett Packard color LaserJet 2600n printer for the Clerk’s Office in an amount
not to exceed $330, to be paid from the 2006 Current Expense County Clerk
Budget, Number 001-000-160, line item 512.30.31.0000 (Office & Operating
Supplies). (Exhibit 3)

5. Approval of Resolution 2006-048 rescinding Franklin County Resolution
2006-038 and authorizing payment to the City of Pasco in the amount of $15,705
for water rights for TRAC Binding Site Plan properties. (Exhibit 4)

Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor.
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Sale of Commercial Property near TRAC

Mr. Bowen told the Board that the binding site plan has been prepared. After the
binding site plan is approved, the Board can decide whether or not to sell the property at
auction. The county will have to pay for the marketing costs, expected to be
approximately $15,000.

Vouchers/Warrants

Motion — Mr. Koch: [ move that we accept the vouchers listed for 2005 (warrants 48793
through 48875) in the amount of $99,007.18 and warrant 302 for 2006 in the amount of
$407.48. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 5)
WSU EXTENSION DEPARTMENT

WSU Extension Director Kay Hendrickson met with the Board.

Department Update

Tim Waters will be the new extension agent, beginning work on February 27.

Alyssa Schneider is now a full-time employee as of January 16.

Extension Agent Tim Woodward will be traveling to Olympia for the Farm
Bureau legislative day specifically because of the concerns about Roundup Ready alfalfa.
Recessed at 9:23 am.

Reconvened at 9:30 a.m. (Mr. Bowen was absent.)
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson met with the Board.

Public Hearing: Short Plat SP 2005-17, for applicant Natalya Ryadinskiy to short plat

3.3 acres into four lots, ranging in size from 24,170 square feet to 29.840 square feet.

The property is zoned Residential Suburban 20,000 (RS-20).

Public Hearing convened at 9:30 a.m. Present: Commissioners Corkrum and
Koch; Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson; and Clerk to the Board Mary Withers.
Present in audience: Ben Ryadinskiy, Oleg Roleder, Yelena Roleder, Natalya
Ryadinskiy, Gene Benward, Pauline Benward, Alan Bartlett, Betty Bartlett, Wilma L.
Robison, Bruce Johnson and Cheryl Johnson.
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Mr. MacPherson gave the Board the Action Summary (Exhibit 6). He showed a
copy of the short plat submitted by the applicant. He said is it a uniquely shaped piece of
property. A new road is part of the proposal. The property is zoned half acre. The
application is proposing four approximately half-acre lots. He told the Board about the
county’s requirements for roads.

Mr. MacPherson showed an aerial photograph of the area and the proposed
layout. The photograph overlay showed what the Planning Department anticipates may
be additional development in the future with the extension of the new road. He said the
point of question is the southern piece which abuts properties that appear to be
landlocked. Obtaining access from Court Street would be very difficult.

Mr. MacPherson and County Engineer Tim Fife together determined the best course of
action is to request a 30-foot easement reserved for future access. They are not asking
for it to be built at this time, just reserved on the face of the plat.

Mr. MacPherson showed on the drawing the area where the surveyor and
applicant show a cul-de-sac, which would be a temporary easement until the area to the
west develops. He said the cul-de-sac is fine but the Planning Department also wants to
give the owners the opportunity for a hammerhead option. Either a cul-de-sac or
hammerhead can be used. A portion of a hammerhead could be built which would
probably not cost as much.

Mr. MacPherson reviewed the conditions of approval. He showed where the two
fire hydrants would be installed. Mrs. Corkrum asked why we would require a fire
hydrant east of the property at Road 44, because it is outside the property boundary?
Mr. MacPherson said the fire code requires fire hydrants every 500 feet. Mrs. Corkrum
said you answered my question but it doesn’t seem like it is quite fair. She said if it is the
code, you have to go by it. Mr. MacPherson said that requirement came from two
different fire departments.

Mrs. Corkrum asked if anyone in the audience would like to speak in opposition.
Wilma Robison asked if she could ask questions first. Mrs. Corkrum allowed the

questions. Ms. Robison asked where is Opal Street? Mr. MacPherson showed on the
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map where various streets are located. Ms. Robison asked does the new road go into the
duplex and then the brick home? Mr. MacPherson showed her on the drawing.

Mr. MacPherson said the property is inside the City of Pasco’s future growth
area. The property owners are required to build to the city’s standards for hooking up to
water. The question was asked if sewer is available. Mr. MacPherson said he doesn’t
know if sewer is in the area. A man in the audience said the sewer runs right up Road 44
on the opposite site of the street.

Mr. MacPherson said the city will not let county residents hook up to sewer but
they will let them hook up to water. The water has to be installed to city standards. They
could choose to annex at some point potentially and hook up to city sewer.

Another lady in the audience asked if the road goes through to Road 48.

Mr. MacPherson showed where the road stops with the drawing showing potential future
development.

The three women who talked during the question and answer portion identified
themselves as Wilma Robison, Pauline Benward and Betty Bartlett.

Mrs. Corkrum asked two more times if anyone wished to speak who is opposed to
this short plat. There was no response.

Mrs. Corkrum asked if anyone would like to speak in favor of the short plat.

Alan Bartlett said they cut a bunch of trees down and then they put all those trees
in the hole. Is that going to be right in the middle of the roadway or right in the middle of
a home? Mr. MacPherson does not know anything about that.

Natalya Ryadinskiy spoke in favor.,

No one else wished to speak.

Mr. MacPherson answered Mr. Koch’s questions about how many property
owners there are of adjoining properties. He showed properties on the map.

Motion — Mr. Koch: I move that we grant preliminary approval for Short Plat 2005-17
subject to the seven findings of fact and eight conditions of approval. This is Resolution

2006-049. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 7)
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Ben Ryadinskiy said he actually wanted it to be a cul-de-sac. Mr. MacPherson
said you can do the cul-de-sac or the hammerhead. Ben Ryadinskiy said, “I didn’t really
want it to have a through street through the property, through to Road 48. I wanted it to
be closed out. I bought it with that plan, to have it all one piece right there, not having a
through street.” Mr. MacPherson said we have to plan for through streets.

Ben Ryadinskiy said, “If I change my mind, instead of doing four lots, I’ll live
with that one house, because I do want this lot (indicated) to be closed and not have a
through street.” He will put one home on the lot. Mr. MacPherson said you have a year
to complete this work and if you don’t, this approval goes away. You don’t have to do
anything other than not finish the process. The preliminary approval would be null and
void. If you ever wanted to do a division again, you’d have to go through the process.

Ben Ryadinskiy asked, “Can I request some kind of statement saying that if I
decide to build only one house on the property and close it off not to have a through
street and in the other case if I could have built a four-plex? But I want that in writing so
I could do either one.” Mr. MacPherson said the approval today will say you have the
right to do four lots within a year. The other one -- We couldn’t give you anything in
writing but you could build your house right in the middle of where a future road would
go. Mrs. Corkrum said, “I doubt that. We can’t landlock. If we knowingly short plat
property, I don’t see where we as a county can cut off all access to somebody else’s
property because the people north of them are developing.” Mr. Koch agreed.

Mr. MacPherson said if this is not recorded, they have a piece of property that has
no easements or restrictions. He said his question would be how do we tell him he has to
provide the access, unless we go through the county engineer and have him acquire the
right-of-way. Mrs. Corkrum said she doesn’t know but there are all kinds of five-acre
plots that were done in the late 1960s or early 1970s that Jack Hsieh bought and sold and
those people are landlocked. There’s no way they can get to their five acres. It’s off the
Kahlotus Highway, Mr. Koch said, “You can’t landlock anybody.” Mrs. Corkrum said
we just can’t. This is in an urban area. We’ve got houses in Riverview that are right in

the middle of where a road goes through. Mr. MacPherson said he agrees. He’s just



Page 61
COMMISSIONERS RECORD 47
FRANKLIN COUNTY
Commissioners’ Proceeding for January 25, 2006
saying if the plat is not recorded, we don’t have any easements or access to the properties
to the south. The individual landowners can sue the owners of property to the north to
get access. A judge would have to do that. Mrs. Corkrum said maybe the owner of the
piece of property never will develop it.

Wilma Robison asked if the property you’'re talking about has a road now.

Mrs. Corkrum said no. Ms. Robison asked what if they don’t get that right?

Mr. MacPherson said it’s up to them to negotiate with surrounding property owners to
obtain access at that point. Ms. Robison asked if those people don’t give it, then they
can’t proceed? Mr. MacPherson said unless they go to a court of law and ask that a judge
give it. In the state of Washington, you can’t have landlocked property. A judge is going
to grant access. He’s just going to determine where the access will be.

Another lady asked if the proposed road portion, a strip of property, goes along
with the property. Mr. MacPherson showed on the map. He said if the property owner
continues with this process, it will be dedicated to the county and a right-of-way will be
established. Currently is it part of this person’s private property. Mrs. Corkrum said the
county is asking the property owner to dedicate the hatched portion shown on the
drawing so if property owners on the west side also dedicate their 30 feet, there will be
access to two lots that do not currently have access.

Mr. MacPherson gave another scenario. If the applicant chooses to not go
forward with this, these landowners (indicated on map) could go to court and have access
established, but it would be up to the two landowners to have access established. Natalya
Ryadinskiy said if there is no road, we wouldn’t be developing, how would they have
access? Mr. MacPherson said the judge would grant access in some fashion.

Ben Ryadinskiy asked if the people who develop access on another property
(indicated on map) would have to pay for the road or if he would have to pay for it.

Mr. MacPherson said Mr. Ryadinskiy would not pay for the road on the other portion.
Mrs. Corkrum said you’re not paying for it now, you’re just dedicating the land.

Mr. MacPherson showed the portion that would be dedicated by the Ryadinskiy’s.
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The question was asked whoever has to develop access, they would have to pay for the
road? The answer was yes.

Ben Ryadinskiy asked how about if I want one house and they still want me to do
the road, is that going to be out of my expenses? Mr. MacPherson said no and said that
the other person would have to go to court unless you settled out of court to give access.
We would then just do an access easement and it would be basically a gravel road. The
costs would be borne by that person.

Ben Ryadinskiy asked if the easement is going to be taken away or paid for? He
said I did pay for the rest of it. Mr. MacPherson said right now you’re asking for
approval. The Board has said we will give you approval if you dedicate this, pave it, and
reserve this for future road. There would be no reimbursement for that. Mr. MacPherson
said if you decide not to move forward, these individual landowners (indicated on map)
not involving the county could take you to court and say we need access to this property
or they could take other neighboring property owners to court to try to establish access.
Mr. Koch said they can get access somehow. Mr. MacPherson said a judge in the state of
Washington will grant them access somewhere. Mrs. Corkrum said they would take the
most obvious access.

Public Meeting: Subdivision SUB 2005-05. an application by Brent Heinen for a

preliminary plat subdivision. Said application is to subdivide approximately 53.47 acres

into 14 single-family residential lots. The property is zoned Rural Community 1 (one

acre). The land is located within the Eltopia Rural Settiement Area.

Public Meeting convened at 9:54 a.m. Present: Commissioners Corkrum and
Koch; Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson; and Clerk to the Board Mary Withers. No
one was present in the audience.

Mr. MacPherson gave the Board the Action Sufnmary (Exhibit 8). He showed a
copy of the drawing. Background information included: There were three different
parcels which used to be one big parcel. They did three separate segregations, a 43-acre

piece, a 53-acre piece, and the remainder of 82 acres.
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The proposed road would normally come on a section boundary but there 1s a
huge rock knob that affects the placement of the road. The road will connect with School
Road and Eltopia West Road so there will be two points of ingress and egress. Mr.
MacPherson said County Engineer Tim Fife looked at the sight distance for the entry
onto Eltopia West Road. Mr. Fife told him it is at the edge of the minimums for sight
distance based on the speed limit recommendation but it meets the minimum standards.

The 53-acre piece is being proposed to subdivide into 14 single-family residential
lots provided they have an outside irrigation source. Under state Department of Ecology
rules and regulations, you can only have 5000 gallons a day per single family well to be
exempt from water rights. That 5000 gallons a day has to be per development. That’s
not just one well but collectively 14 wells with an outside irrigation source can meet the
minimum gallons used per day on a?erage. That’s from the Department of Health Design
Manual for average daily consumption for a single-family resident. The property is
served by the South Columbia Basin Irrigation District (SCBID). SCBID working with
the Bureau of Reclamation is recommending release of the water rights for the property
and entering into a maintenance and irrigation contract with the SCBID. They will have
basically their own water system for irrigation. As long as that occurs, they can have
their 14 lots. Ifit doesn’t, they are cut down to about six lots.

Mr. MacPherson said the property was rezoned in 2004 at the request of the
applicant with a concomitant agreement, which is a conditional zoning agreement, that
the lots not be any smaller than 2-1/2 acres, even though the zoning is one acre. That was
derived from the concerns of the neighbors and also the Health District because a lot of
this ground is rocky. They will need that much ground to have a septic system anyway.

The applicant is proposing the construction of a new hard-surfaced county road
called Hill Drive off of Eltopia West Road that will come in and loop down into Valley
Drive and Summit Drive. The development will be called West Ridge Subdivision.

Mr. MacPherson reviewed the conditions of approval. The applicant is proposing

covenants at this point that these all be site-built homes.
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A spur road will have a tiny triangular piece designated for overflow parking or
bus turnaround. It will be dedicated to the county.
Motion — Mr. Koch: I move that we grant approval of Subdivision application SUB
2005-05 subject to the six findings of fact and eight conditions. Second by
Mrs. Corkrum. This is Resolution 2006-050. (Exhibit 9)
Recessed at 10:08 a.m.
Reconvened at 10:17 a.m. (Mr. Bowen returned to the meeting.)
AUDITOR
Chief Accountant Tom Westerman gave the Board some preliminary cash
carryover figures.
PUBLIC WORKS
Engineer Tim Fife met with the Board.

PWTF Gravel Priority List Criteria

Mr. Fife reviewed the criteria that has been used to decide whether to pave gravel
roads. For the current Public Works Trust Fund (PWTF) funding, he feels it is important
that we pave at least 30 miles and more if we can. He proposed adding some additional
screening criteria and construction criteria that would make it a lot easier to obtain
casements and right-of-way. If property owners will not donate the right-of-way, the
road will not be paved at least at that portion. Mr. Fife said Benton County does 1t this
way. Mr. Fife would probably have the Board review the information before a decision
is made.

Mrs. Corkrum asked is five points enough for sensitive crops? Mr. Fife said yes.
In response to Mrs. Corkrum’s question regarding the average daily traffic count,

Mr. Fife said the traffic count has been completed. We do take into consideration the
time of year that the count is done, both up and down.

Mrs. Corkrum asked is there some way we could have some public meetings?
Mr. Fife said once the selection is made, public meetings could be held. He knows one

person who wants us to let him know what the list says before we make a decision.
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Mr. Fife does not have a problem with that. Mrs. Corkrum thinks the meetings could be
held even before we make selections.

Mr. Fife said on the construction criteria, there is one project for sure that doesn’t
make sense to do using Public Works Trust funds because it will eat most of the funds
up. It does need to be done. It is Fir Road on the hill going down to river. That is
proposed to be on a totally new alignment coming down a new canyon. If we decide to
do it, that should probably be a stand-alone project. It will cost more than a million
dollars. Mrs. Corkrum asked would that qualify for some federal funds? Mr. Fife said
no, it is local access. The Bureau of Reclamation won’t help pay for it. The Bureau told
us where we should put it but they won’t participate in the cost.

Mr. Fife said the basis for the construction criteria is what we’re trying to do is
get a lot of miles paved. If we get a lot of miles paved, that will save us on the
maintenance side, too. If we do a project that eats up all the funds that will keep us from
doing all the miles, he thinks we need to comply with what we said we were going to do.
We need to consider bypassing the more expensive projects. Before he would bypass a
project, he would point it out to the Board.

Mrs. Corkrum asked if it would behoove us to have a public hearing setting the
criteria. Mr. Fife said he doesn’t have a problem with that. He does not think people will
come. Mrs. Corkrum said you’re going to have someone gripe about something.

Mr. Koch said exactly, if you give them a chance to. Mr. Fife said some roads that the
commissioners have expressed a desire to have done do have a lot of traffic so he thinks
they will be done. However, the list has not been finalized. Mrs. Corkrum asked if
Murphy Road meets the criteria. Mr. Fife said all the roads where the orchards are along
the Snake River rate very well. Mrs, Corkrum said then I don’t have a problem.

Mr. Koch said I think if there is a discussion, it will be after the array comes out.
Unless someone else sees a problem with this, he would be in favor of approving the
criteria.

Mr. Fife said the criteria listed at the top of the letter is what has been used
already. The bottom criteria is the additional criteria for the PWTF. Mrs. Corkrum said
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so you’re saying if one project costs $500,000 or more per mile, you would bypass it.
Mr. Fife said yes. He said if it costs more than 1-1/2 times what we figure the average
cost is, we’ll know there is an issue. He said we’ll have an idea before we go to bid
based upon our estimate. He said before I take any road off the list, I’'m going to tell you
I’m taking them off the list and why and you can decide whether you want to or not.

Mr. Koch said one size fits all. If the criteria is in place, if it’s not a reasonable
cost at this point to go with the PWTF, we'll have to move it on to another project.
Mr. Fife said the construction criteria won’t kick in until the list is in place.
Motion — Mr. Koch: [ move for approval of the criteria priority array. Second by
Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 10)
Parking Lot at TRAC

The county anticipates that the legislature will approve some funding that can be

applied to paving of a parking lot at TRAC for use by Ben Franklin Transit.
TRAC

TRAC Manager Troy Woody met with the Board.
RV Park

Mrs. Corkrum has received a complaint about a sign. Mr. Woody told the Board
that the “Private Property — No Trespassing” sign at the RV Park is so the tenants can use
the park rather than public use. The Board asked that the wording on the sign be
changed.

December Financial Statement

The draft TRAC December financial statement was reviewed.
RV Park

The draft RV Park December financial statement was reviewed.

Mr. Bowen asked that the financial statement be changed from a lump sum
amount to have a breakdown of different sources of income for the RV Park.
TRAC Budget

In the future, TRAC will balance every month with the Treasurer’s Office.
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Mr. Bowen and Mr. Woody will meet with the Pasco City Manager on Monday to
discuss previous TRAC budget figures to clear up the books.
Building Update

A building vendor was selected for a $25,000 metal building. City approval is

needed before ordering the building. Target dates are the end of March for arrival with
construction in April.

Concrete has been poured for the shop and underneath the bleachers. That project
is about 90% completed.

Mr, Woody expects to have firm cost figures and some samples by next week’s
Board meeting for Expo Hall work including carpet and paint.

Mrs. Corkrum asked about repair of the insulation in the Expo Hall where it’s
coming loose. Mr. Woody said we will have to do some repairs where it is coming loose.
The interior decorator’s recommendation is to paint the ceiling black, use brown paint
from the brick line down, and install carpet. People will not look at that strip in between.
Mr. Koch asked what is the reason for the black ceiling? Mr. Woody said you don’t see
it. It’s an inexpensive way to have a finished ceiling that is really not a finished ceiling.
Mr. Koch said the offside is that the black paint eats up so much light. Mr. Woody said
with the lighting, you’re not losing that much light.

PROSECUTOR

Chief Civil Deputy Prosecutor Ryan Verhulp met with the Board.
Claims

Public Works Road Superintendent Ron Horn investigated a claim by Roberta
Holt. Ms. Holt claims there was an incident involving her car near Langford Road on
Road 170 and struck a rock or some object in the roadway that hit the oil pan and broke
through the oil pan, causing damage amounting to $371.99. The Board reviewed the
investigation report. Mr. Horn and Mr. Verhulp recommend denial of the claim.

Mr. Bowen asked if the road grader in the area had pulled ditches that day.

Mr. Verhulp does not know. The road grader operator made a statement. Mr. Koch read

from the operator’s statement, stating the operator had been working ditch lines and
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shoulders in the other lane (eastbound). Mr. Bowen said he wonders if the grader pulled
the westbound lanes also on the same day.

Mrs. Corkrum said for $315 and a grader was in the area, she feels the claim may
be valid. The sheriff stopped the grader operator and talked to him. Mr. Koch said for
that amount of money, he would agree.

Motion — Mr. Koch: I move that we accept the charges for the claim damage 2005-030
for the amount of $371.99. This is Resolution 2006-051. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0
vote in favor. (Exhibit 11)

Claim

Mr. Verhulp gave the Board a claim from Glen Wegner for damages of $1455.50.
He claims a Franklin County mower was mowing the right-of-way which ended up
striking a wire feed for his pump station and circles. County Road Superintendent Ron
Horn found that conduit was covered by vegetation approximately four feet high and the
particular apparatus that was damaged was not visible to the mower operator and was in
the county’s right-of-way without any particular marking or warning, which was in
violation of the state electrical code. The Board reviewed the claim.

Mrs. Corkrum asked if the property owner had to go into the county’s
right-of-way to hook up to electricity. Mr. Verhulp does not know if that was required or
not. He could check the electrical code standards or language.

Mrs. Corkrum said on the basis of the statement from the state fire marshal
statement, she would deny the claim,

Motion — Mr. Koch: 1 would move that we deny claim for damages 2005-029. This is
Resolution 2006-052. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 12)

Greater Columbia Behavioral Health

Mr. Verhulp asked for approval to send a letter to Suzanne Michael in Seattle
requesting that Greater Columbia Behavioral Health (GCBH) and their counsel tender
defense of Human Services Director Dave Hopper in the lawsuit brought by Norman
Cordell in Federal court. Mr. Hopper is named in the complaint based on him serving as

an appointed director of Franklin County on the GCBH board. Mr. Verhulp believes per
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the interlocal agreement that it is their duty to provide such defense. The Board gave

approval.

Basin City Water and Sewer District

Mr. Verhulp has reviewed the agreement with Sewell Engineering. Itis a
professional services contract that was in a form that came from the State of
Washington’s Community Trade and Economic Development (CTED) department. Their
professional services agreement contract does not have as many requirements as our form
does, especially in terms of insurance and indemnification. He asked for Board input.
The contract is for only $24,000 using grant funds. It provides for professional liability
coverage but not necessarily commercial liability coverage such as injury on the job.

Mr. Bowen told Mr. Verhulp he sent Mr. Verhulp’s comments directly back to
CTED and told CTED unless you modify your agreement to match what our attorney is
requesting, there will not be an agreement. Mr. Bowen does not think adding the
language is going to cause a problem.

CAC Agreement for Affordable Housing

Mr. Verhulp expects to complete the work on the Community Action Committee
agreement for affordable housing this week.

Renting Courthouse to groups

Mr. Verhulp has been asked by Mr. Bowen if it is possible to rent out the
Courthouse rotunda for certain types of banquets. He has also been asked if it is possible
to require a renter to use TRAC for catering. Mr. Bowen said the Washington State Wine
Commission has asked to rent the courthouse rotunda for a formal dinner for
representatives from overseas, possibly on May & or 11.

AUDITOR

Auditor Zona Lenhart, Elections Supervisor Diana Killian and Consultant Scott

Konopasek met with the Board.
Elections
Mr. Konopasek told the Board that there are increased expectations about security

for elections. He noticed security concerns in Franklin County’s election areas. Some






